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Remember to visit and use the Village website www.templesowerby.org.uk 
 

The Great War Exhibiton at Temple 

Sowerby Village Hall on the Weekend 

29th / 30th September 

 

Plans for this are progressing well. It will 

be open from 10.00 a.m. to 4.00 p.m. on 

29th followed by a special “Concert of 

Memories” in the Church at 7.00 p.m. 

This will consist of songs from the war 

and relevant poems with a piper and a 

bugler participating. 

 

On Sunday the 30th there will be a Church 

Service at 10.45 which will include the 

other Churches in the benefice. Following 

this the Exhibition will be open from noon 

until 4.00 p.m. 

 

Refreshments will be available on both 

days. Further details will follow. 

 

563 Buses  

 

The Friends of Eden Valley Public 

Transport (FEVPT) are looking for a 

representative from Temple Sowerby to 

attend their bimonthly meetings held in 

Appleby; usually held mid morning on a 

weekday. The group was formed when 

Grand Prix ceased to operate the buses 

from Kirkby Stephen to Penrith.  

FEVPT got the service back, now run by 

Stagecoach off peak. They aim to promote 

the use of this service so that it will 

continue to run as a viable service. Our 

representative would inform FEVPT of 

issues from Temple Sowerby, as well as 

keeping the village informed of relevant 

changes and promotions. The 

representative might also attend meetings 

with Stagecoach. Anyone interested in 

attending these meetings to support the 

very important bus service should contact 

Roth Bowen by email   

ruthbowen@gmail.com 

 

 

Defibrillator Checks. 
 

Volunteers are needed to help with the 

routine weekly checks on this very 

important equipment. The check is easy 

and only takes about one minute. 

Also every 3 weeks a confirmation email 

must be sent to the Ambulance Service.  

Again this would only take about a minute 

and again it would greatly appreciated if 

somebody help with these requirements. 

For these please contact Angela at 

neilandangela@live.co.uk 
 

Temple Sowerby Website 
 

This is now well established. It contains 

much information about our Village. 

Angela Stretton is currently keeping it up 

to date, as well as creating a page about 

local walks that pass through the village. 

The Local History page and the Events 

page require updating from time to time. 

Angela started with no experience of 

creating and maintaining a web site and 

has dedicated a great deal of time creating 

and then bringing the webpage up to the 

current impressive status. 

However she would like other people to 

help with this task. Anybody with 

experience of using “WordPress” would be 

very helpful or  failing that, she could help 

somebody to learn how to use it. Again 

contact her at neilandangela@live.co.uk 

It is important that the Website is kept 

smart, relevant and topical for local 

residents as well as to give a good 

impression of the Village to anybody else 

who looks at it. 
 

Victory Hall 

On Sunday 22nd July there will be a 

Vintage Afternoon tea at 2.00 p.m. in the 

garden at Thornfield, Temple Sowerby. 

Entrance for adults £6.00 and £3.00 for 

children – profits to be given to the 

Victory Hall. 
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